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Editor's Note

Welcome to yet another issue
of APROPOS! This year I
haven't a very good excuse
(like last year, I changed
positions and moved!) for being
tardy with APROPOS! I could
state that I was taking the
necessary extra time to prepare
an exceptionally newsworthy
issue for you, but I don't like
to tell falsehoods!

Onto the issue at hand. This
edition contains valuable
information; our director's
reports, lists of the Sudbury
Regional Branch executive and
membership, a calendar of
events, a career opportunity
for those seeking employment
outside the Sudbury area,
workshop summaries from the
1991 conference and a survey
for each member to  complete and
return to me.

Your profile is requested.
APROPOS wants to feature you!
My completed profile is
featured in this issue. I've
taken advantage of my position
to talk about myself!

Happy reading!

William Land

region will concentrate on the
annual conference, Explorations
>92.

The membership status is
listed below:

Graduate
Associate
Senior Citizen
Institution

28
10
1

_3

Total 42.

The treasurer reports
our bank balance, as
September 21, 1991,
$619.78.

that
of

was

Paulette Burton

Director's Report (Toronto)

Highlights of the first
o f f i c i a l  B o a r d  o f
Directors/Executive Meeting
held on September 21, 1991.

Statement of the Standards
Committee

The final draft was approved
at the 1991 Annual Business
Meeting (ABM). Translation has
been completed by Portelance
and Associates, Inc. The
document will be incorporated
in our membership directory.

Director's Report

An executive meeting was held
on September 23, 1991 in order
to plan activities for the
year. We will certainly have a
Fall Workshop here in Sudbury.
We will not have one in the
Spring; this date being close
to the annual conference. The

Membership Directory
Susan Morley (Ex Officio) has

contacted Becker Associates to
give them the final approval.
The directory will include a
table of contents page, a list
o f  administration with
addresses, list of regional
executives, the Statement of
Standards, the Statement on

Apropos is published four times a year by OALT/ABO, Sudbury Region. Letters and enquiries
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Provincial Mailbox and Postal
Station

Bette Gore ( Pres ident ) has
informed us  that these wil l
soon be  changed as  our present
post office i s  closing October
19  , 1991  . Otto and Irene
Si l l ius  are managing the
mailbox for OALT/ABO. Keep an
eye out for a new mailbox and
postal station.

Resignation o f  Provincial
Secretary

Diana Doxtadator has informed
the Administration that she
wi l l  be  submitting a formal
letter o f  resignation effective
immediately . We accepted her
resignation with regrets.
Thanks for a j ob  well  done!

Forms , Forms , Forms
Bette Gore ( President ) has

submitted sample draft forms
for the Annual Direc tor ' s
Report and a Regional
Director ' s Report. These
should make reporting a lot
easier - think o f  how
consistent they wil l  be !

Budget
Christine Davy ( Treasurer )

has submitted a draft budget
which was approved in
principle.  She wi l l  review i t
and make the necessary
adj ustments for the next
meeting.

Confe rence  Cove rage  i n
News letter /Nouvel  l es

The Administration has agreed
that we do  need some coverage
from Infowave '91  to  appear in
our newsletter, especially a
l i s t  o f  workshops and
presenters. I sn ' t  our
conference , the highl ight o f
our association? Let  1 s
publicize how great i t  was and

Ethics and Professionalism,
members l i s t ,  regional l is t ing
of  members and  , f inal ly  , a
Library/Corporation index •
Hopefully, i t  wi l l  be  produced
and distributed before the end
of  the year.

Conference Planning Manual
Donna Possum and Liz Aldrey

have distributed a final draft
with the revisions that were
made a t  last  year * s Board o f
Directors/ Execut ive meet  ing .
The directors were asked to
review i t  before the November
meeting . The final document
should be  ready for the 1992
April  meeting.

Salary Survey
Kathryn Kern (Vice-President)

has submitted a draft copy,
bas ica l ly  the same as  the last
one with sl ight  revisions o f
wording for c lar i f icat ion.  I t
w i l l  be  mailed to  a l l  members
in  October who wi l l  be  asked to
return i t  a s  soon as  possible
in  order to  tabulate the
results .

“Aff i l ia t ion 11 Between OALT/ABO
and OLA

Susan Morley (Ex Off ic io)  has
had discussions with Larry
Moore over the past year for
the purpose o f  mutual benefit
i n  areas o f  mutual concern ;
i . e . ,  con fe rence  f ee s ,
s e rv i ce s  ,
i n f  o rma t  i on /pub l  i c a t i ons ,
r e sou rce  sha r ing  and
associa t ion development . Any
concerns,  comments o r  "wish
l i s t "  items should be  directed
to  the regional director o r  a
member o f  the provincial
executive.
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show what people missed so  they
may want to  j o in  us  next year!

Membership
Lorrie Roberts
4070 Roma Street
Hanmer, Ontario POM 1Y0
969-5480  — Home
897-6250  — Business.

Newsletter Editor
William Land
P .O .  Box 1432
North Bay,  Ontario PIB 8K6
497-1066  —Home
494-3397  — Business
494-3398  — Fax.

Note: Some o f  this information
has changed since its last
publication in  APROPOS.

Fu tu re  Boa rd  o f
DirectOfs/Sxecutive Meetings

November 23 ,  1991
January 25 ,  1992
April 11 ,  1992 .

Paulette Burton

Sudbury Regional Branch
Executive 1991-1992

President/Director
Paulette Burton
36  Adanac Village
Sudbury, Ontario P3A 4Z7
560-1788  —Home
675-3028  , ex t .  13  — Business
674-  2915  — Fax .

Secretary
Monique Fuchs
1585  Josephine Street
Vai Caron,  Ontario POM 3A0
897-5506  —Home
897-6250  — Bus iness .

Treasurer
Suzanne Perreault
2331  Madison Avenue
Sudbury, Ontario P3A 2P7
566-6829  — Home
675-3028  — Business
674-2915  — Fax .

Public Relations Co-ordinators
Lynn Imbeau
Site 34 ,  Box 24 ,  R .R .  #2
Vai Caron,  Ontario POM 3A0
897-4848  — Home
969-4116  — Bus iness .

L i se  Plourde
4454 S t .  Mary Boulevard
Hanmer, Ontario POM 1Y0
969-5578  — Home
969-4116  — Business .

OALT/ABO Administration - 1991-
1992

President
Bette Gore  , Sudbury .

Vice-President
Kâthryn Kern, TALTA.

Secretary
Position i s  vacant since the

re s igna t ion  o f  D iana
Doxtadator, Sudbury.

Treasurer
Christine Davy, Sudbury.

public Relations
Marsha Hunt, Halton-Peel.

Newsletter Editor
Linda Davis ,  Sudbury.

Archivist
Janet Scheibler ,  Huronia.

Ad Hoc Committee on  Poli t ical
Awareness

Ron Cheney, Halton-Peel .
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oALT/ABO Board of Directors -
1991*1992

Halton-Peel
Suzanne Orlando.

Huronia
Pat Henry.

Lohania
Donna Fossum
Liz Aldrey.

Ottawa
Susan Bourdeau.

Sudbury
Paulette Burton.

Thunder Bay
Cathy Walsh.

TALTA
Linda Yarema.

Jo-ann Larose
246 8th Avenue
Lively, Ontario POM 2E0
(Sudbury Algoma Hospital).

Rose Ann Recoskie
19 Preston Street South
Apt. 507
Timmins, Ontario P4N 7Z2
(Porcupine Health Unit
Medical Library).

Carmene Servais
64 Pine Street
Onaping, Ontario POM 2K0
(Educational Media Centre -
Sudbury Board of Education).

David G. Smith
511  Yale Street
Sudbury, Ontario P3E 2N2
(Educational Media Centre -
Sudbury Board of Education).

Educational Media Centre
Sudbury Board of Education
296 Van Horne Street
Sudbury, Ontario P3B 1H9
(Attention: Wayne Hugli).

Welcome New Members

The Sudbury Regional Branch
is pleased to welcome the
persons listed below to our
association:

Janice Cain
423 John Street
Sudbury, Ontario P3W 1R4
(Mines Library/Ontario
Geological Survey).

Lise Desormeaux
3124 Marie Street, Box 6
Vai Caron, Ontario POM 3A0
(Redwood Acres/Valleyview
Public Schools).

Enna Ellis
389 Montague Avenue
Sudbury, Ontario P3C 4G4
(Educational Media Centre -
Sudbury Board of Education).

People News

Millie Cayen has relocated to
the Sudbury and District Health
Unit Library from the Sudbury
Algoma Hospital Library. Good
luck in your new position,
Millie!

Linda Davis has accepted a
new position with the Ministry
of Northern and Development
Mines; Library, Records and
Services Department. Best
wishes are extended to Linda on
her new appointment.

C h r i s t i n e  D a v y ,  o u r
provincial treasurer, has moved
from Orangeville to  Sudbury and
joined our region. Her new
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address is:
2204 Regent Street
Apt. 103
Sudbury, Ontario P3E 6A7.

Welcome, Christine!

Brenda Vaillancourt, formerly
at Chapleau Secondary School ,
has started a new job at the
University of Sudbury Library.
Her current address is:

676 Connaught Avenue
Sudbury, Ontario P3E 3W6.

Congratulations, Brenda!

A Helpful Reminder

Motion #91-01:
"That the Sudbury Regional

Branch increase membership fees
by $5.00 for each type of
membership. To be effective
January 1,  1992.

Moved: L.  Davis.
Seconded: B. Gore.

CARRIED."

Career Opportunity

The Sault College of Applied
Arts and Technology requires a
Library Technician - Elliot
Lake. Competition #846-91.

To provide effective
operation of the Learning
Resource Centre and the campus
bookstore. The incumbent acts
as a lead hand of other staff
in the work unit.

The successful applicant will
be a graduate of a Library
Technician Program with 3 years
related work experience or have
an equivalent combination of
education and related work
experience. Knowledge of
library procedures, good human
relations skills  , good
organizational skills, good
communication skills, and
typing skills are requirements
of the position. Position
designated bilingual.

This is a full-time
replacement bargaining unit
position. Starting rate of pay
is $16.44 per hour (under
review). Complete resumes,
along with the names of three
references and quoting the
competition number, will be
received until an appointment
is made.

A Time for Thanks

The editor of  APROPOS wishes
to express his sincere thanks
to the persons listed below for
their efforts during the past
year in making his position as
editor of this newsletter much
easier.

P a u l e t t e  B u r t o n  f o r
proofreading ' each issue and
suggesting changes.

Linda Davis for her welcome
and frequent contributions.

Bette Gore for providing
mailing labels.

Caroline Sewards, Staff
Librarian; Ministry o f
Correctional Services for
providing cartoons.

Silva Minassian, Chief of
Library Services, Ministry of
Correctional Services for
generously allowing the use of
the library’s word processing
equipment for the preparation
of this issue of APROPOS.

Thank you, ladies.

William Land (Continued next page)
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Upcoming Events

Monday, November 18th to
Wednesday, November 2Oth

C a n a d a  O n l i n e  a n d
Technologies for Libraries

Royal York Hotel
Toronto, Ontario

For more information, contact
Kevin Bailey (416) 467-0388;
fax (416) 423-1487.

HUMAN RESOURCE SERVICES
DEPARTMENT
443 Northern Avenue
P.O. Bos 60
Sault ste. Marie, Ontario
P6A 5L3
(705) 759-1319.
The Sault College encourages

applications from qualified
women, men, members of visible
minorities, aboriginal peoples
and persons with disabilities.

Workshop summaries - 18th
Annual OALT/ABO Conference,
INFOWAVE

Calendar of Events

1991

Saturday, November 9th
Fall Workshop
Time Management
Cambrian College
More details Page 11.

Friday, November 29th
Annual Christmas Dinner
Apollo Restaurant and Tavern
844 Kingsway
Sudbury , Ontario.

Everyone is responsible for
his/her own expenses. R.S.V.P.
by Thursday, November 28th to
Lynn Imbeau or Lise Plourde.

1992

Saturday, March 7th
Annual Business Meeting (ABM)
Details to be announced.

Wednesday, May 27th to
Saturday, May 30th

Explorations *92
Annual OALT/ABO Conference to

be held in Sudbury.
Details to be announced.

Note: Due to Explorations *92,
our annual OALT/ABO - Sudbury
Regional Branch Spring Workshop
will not be held.

The conference was opened
with a wine and cheese held
outside on one of the terraces
of Ryerson College. Hot and
cold hors d 1oeuvres were served
while old acquaintances were
renewed and new ones made.

An excellent selection of
workshops resulted - in my
attendance to the following:

Policy and Procedure Writing
(Barbara Tinsley, Metro Toronto
Public Library)

A number of short exercises
enhanced this 1ecture-sty1e
workshop by emphasizing points
made during the lecture. In
this manner, some practice was
provided using the skills being
taught to write policies and
procedures (i.e. , correct
grammar, no redundancies,
concise and clear writing). A
very enjoyable and practical
session on an usually boring
topic!

Ontario Public Library
Strategic Plan Update (Liz
Hoffman)

Copies of the OPLSP document,
One Place to Look, were
distributed to participants.
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This booklet represents the
culmination o f  three years o f
work by  the OPLSP Committee to
improve l i b ra ry  se rv ice
throughout Ontar io.  I t  i s  the
intention o f  public libraries
to  involve local communities in
accepting more responsibility
for their l ibraries (s taff ing,
funding , etc . ) and in
determining the focus local
l ibraries w i l l  have. This
workshop was both informative
and interesting.

The Greening o f  the Library
(Juliet te  de  Juneo, Pollution
Probe )

The conference description
made this  session sound as
though there would be  some
specif ic  suggestions for
avoiding further environmental
damage through the materials o r
processes used in  library work.
In  actuality,  i t  was an
introduction to  pollution in
general and what humans can do
to  a id  the environment.
Although not what was expected,
i t  was a useful session in
general terms.

Image - Does Ours Work for Us?
(Stephen Abram, SLA)

Results o f  a survey
undertaken by  the Special
Libraries Association were
d i scus sed ,  a long  wi th
suggestions on  how to  improve
our image to  ourselves and the
outside world.  The importance
of  properly worded j ob
descriptions combined with a
lack o f  pay for cognitive
abi l i t ies  helped to  make this
session most informative.«
Designing Forms (Wendy Mart in ,
Senior  Forms Analyst ,  Bank o f
Montreal)

The importance o f  knowing a

fo rm’é  purpose and the
procedures undertaken to
analyze the data was stressed.
Design principles,  including
typography, spacing and colour
were discussed.  This was a
simplified version o f  a
fourteen week course.

The Annual Business Meeting
The ABM on  Friday morning

went quite smoothly, with a few
requests for action by  the
incoming executive . The new
slate o f  officers i s  very
similar to  the o ld ,  with only
the Vice-President being a new
face .  Kathryn Kern from TALTA
was elected to  this posit ion.
The remainder o f  the executive
consists o f  the following:

President
Bette Gore  , Sudbury
Secretary
Diana Doxtdator, Sudbury
Treasurer
Christine Davy, Sudbury
Public Relations
Marsha Hunt, Halton-Peel .
Sudbury i s  a l so  furnishing

OALT/ABO with the editor for
NEWSLETTER/NOÜVELLES, as  Linda
Davis has agreed to  hold this
posit ion for a second year.

I t  was a t  this time that
Sudbury’s president,  Paulette
Burton, invited the membership
to  attend next yea r ' s
conference, Explorations >92.
Members seemed pleased to  hear
o f  our plans and many expressed
an  interest in  attending.

As a member o f  the provincial
executive, there were other
meetings I had to  attend, such
as  t he  Reg iona l
Treasurers/Membership breakfast
meeting and the Provincial
Executive/ Board o f  Directors
Brainstorming meeting. Never
have I attended a conference
where so  much of f ic ia l  business

7



was mixed with the workshops.
Yet I was left with a great
feeling of accomplishment when
all was over, and re-energized
to complete my term of office
as well as assist in hosting
one of the greatest conferences
ever next year in Sudbury.

Bette Gore

The opportunity to learn an
automated system, INMAGIC, is
helpful. A chance to learn
online searching techniques is
forthcoming.

One drawback of  this position
is the library operating
budgets. There isn't enough
funds, but this is a common
complaint among library staff 1
To end this description of

the Staff Library on  a positive
note, it's great to be living
in North Bay. The advantages
of city life are many and it's
wonderful to be near family and
friends in  Sudbury, Elliot Lake
and Southern Ontario.

From June, 1987 to August,
1990, Bill was employed at the
Elliot Lake Public Library. He
had been exposed to a large
number of library-related
responsibilities and was glad
for his initial exposure to
computer operations at this
1ibrary.

Bill felt a disadvantage to
this - position was not being
recognized for his library
technician background, but was
glad for the opportunity to
stay in Northern Ontario and,
eventually and fortunately,
relocate to North Bay.

As the only library
technician at the Elliot Lake
Secondary School from October,
1983 to June, 1987, Bill's
major responsibility was
assisting the Department Head
with the library operations.
Cataloguing, classification,
book processing and reference
work occupied much of his time.

What he liked and disliked
most about this job are closely
related. It was a ten-month
position which meant he was off
during all school holidays,
including Christmas, March and
summer vacations. It was great

Profile

William (Bill) Land is a
graduate of Cambrian College,
1980 class. He has been a
member of OALT/ABO - Sudbury
Regional Branch since 1983 and
has served as the editor of
APROPOS since 1990.

Since August, 1990, he has
been employed as a Library
Technician 3 with the Ontario
Ministry of Correctional
S e r v i c e s  - L i b r a r y
Services/Staff Library in North
Bay. As this 1ibrary serves
ministry staff not only in Head
Office, but in any correctional
office in Ontario, much of  the
contact with patrons is done by
telephone, mail or fax; users
rarely visit the facilities.
The collections are small and
specialized, dealing with
corrections, criminology and
related topics. Bill considers
this position to be very
exciting and challenging and is
grateful to have yet another
opportunity to assist in
establishing a small library.
Great accomplishments have been
made in service and collection
development during the past
year.

Bill considers the most
enjoyable aspect of  this job to
be the wide exposure he is
gaining in the area of computer
applications for libraries.

8



to have the time to relax, but
a drawback was not to have the
income and to have the constant
battle with the Unemployment
Insurance Commission office.

The Sault College - Elliot
Lake Campus, Learning Resource
Centre was the site of Bill’s
very first full-time job from
August, 1980 to June, 1983. It
was exciting to be in on the
development of  a small library.
He learned a great deal about
library systems and operations,
but to his surprise, and
sometimes horror, it was
frequently not like what was
discussed in school. The most
positive aspect of this
position was the chance to work
with a terrific person who
remains a good friend still.
Also, he had the opportunity to
apply and further develop his
library skills and stay in the
community where he was raised.
One of  the biggest drawback was
personal; he admits to having
had a lack of self-confidence,
but is pleased to report that
this has grown and developed
since he joined the work force.

Future career goals include
the opportunity to manage a
one-person library and/or?, the
chance to  write for publication
is desired. He would like to
be known as the next William
Shakespeare, Jackie Collins or
Carolyn Keene.

P o s i t i v e  a s p e c t s  o f
1ibraries, according to Bill,
include the fact that they are
wonderful storehouses of
information, great places to
study, read, relax and think!
And, the best of all, services
are usually available without
charge!

One of the aspects of
libraries that Bill dislikes
are library staff members with

attitude problems. He saw some
people working in libraries
treat their patrons without
dignity and respect. He
recalls an experience with one
librarian who felt she was
superior to others because she
was "a  professional librarian.11

Another library worker had made
users feel like they were
intruders in 11her11 library!
These attitudes are unjust and
deplorable!

Bill feels a change for the
betterment of libraries would
be more money and better
budgets! He finds one of the
most frustrating aspects of
this work is the lack of
operating funds! Where the
additional monies is to come
from though, he can’t
acknowledge. He stopped
believing in the tooth fairy
and Santa Claus long ago!

One of his earliest childhood
memories is making a ’’library”
of his  own book collection with
scraps of paper representing
book cards and pockets. Large
scrawls on the first inside
blank page proclaimed: "THIS
BOOK BELONGS TO BILLY LAND."
During his secondary school
years, his interest in library
work continued due to his
association with the high
school and public librarians.
Thank you Anne Locatelli and
Diane Lehman!

He is an avid collector of
juvenile series books and
actively seeks the books that
brought pleasure in his youth;
Nancy Drew, the Hardy Boys and
the Bobbsey Twins. Lesser
known series are also
collected; Judy Bolton, the
Dana Girls, Ken Holt, Rick
Brant, Cherry Ames, Vicki Barr
and Connie Blair, among others.
His home library numbers over
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books of your youth. Maybe we
can make a sale!"

The personal and surprise
questions aspects of this
survey prove interesting. To
quote Bill directly: "single
and happy, good-looking and
personable, charming and
confident and, lastly, modest!"
Bil1 thinks people would be
surprised, and perhaps shocked,
to learn the name of the
heroine of the aforementioned
girls' series parodies.

In conclusion, it's hoped you
found interesting "Bill, the
Mini-Series" or  "The Adventures
of William Land. Volume 1."

one thousand volumes.
Bill is seeking fine

condition first editions of  the
titles he collects. Many of
his books, although not firsts,
are complete with dustjackets.
Searching is done in used
bookstore and by mail with
other collectors and dealers in
Canada and the United States.

Three periodicals devoted to
this hobby are sources of
valuable information; The
Mystery and Adventure Series
Review, The Yellowback Library
and The Whispered Watchword.
The latter is the publication
of The Society of the Phantom
Friends, a club open to all
collectors and readers of
girls' series books.

With the president of the
Phantom Friends, Kate Emburg,
Bill has helped write and
publish two collections of
series book parodies. Ms.
Emburg had created the
characters in this unusual
satire and invited him to write
for it. The series is being
published by Phantom Friends
Press to raise money for their
treasure. A third volume is
currently in preparation.

The tales satire many of the
elements of the original books
published from the 1930s to the
1950s and many aspects of
modem society. It hasn't been
particularly successful with
many collectors who take their
hobby very seriously (the pun
is intended) and, secondly and
perhaps most importantly, the
heroine sleuth's name is very
offensive and unkind, but is
appropriate for this satire!

Bill is actively searching
for children's series books and
wants to make a pitch to
APROPOS readers: "Search your
attics and basements for the

Free For the Asking

Write to:
Ministry of Community and
Social Services
Customer Service
900 Bay Street, Room Ml-17
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1E9.

Ask for:
"A child care guide for home
caregivers." 1991. 52 p.
"SAFE-T : sexual abuse—
family education and
treatment. 1991. folded
sheet.

Write to:
Publications Ontario
880 Bay Street, 5th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1N8

Ask for:
"Working in Ontario : an
employee's guide to  workplace
law." 1990. 162 p.
"Canoeing in Lake Superior
Provincial Park." 1990.
folded sheet.
"Hiking trails : Lake
Superior Provincial Park."
1991. folded sheet.
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folded sheet.
"Hiking trails : Lake
Superior Provincial Park."
1991. folded sheet.

Fall Workshop

Date:
Saturday, November 9 ,  1991.

Write to:
Ministry of Tourism and
Recreation
Provincial Recreation
Programs Branch
77  Bloor Street West, 8th
Floor
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2R9

Ask for:
"Exercise caution : prevent
sports injuries." 4th ed.
1991. Co-published by
Coaching Association of
Canada. 30 p.

Registration:
9:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.

Presentation:
9:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

Topic:
Time Management.

Location:
Cambrian College
Main Campus
1400 Barrydowne Road
Room 1408
Sudbury, Ontario.

Write to:
Health and Welfare Canada
Seniors Secretariat
473 Albert Street, 3rd Floor
Ottawa, Ontario KIA 0K9

Ask for:
"Seniors info exchange."
Quarterly publication.

Write to:
Ministry of Northern
Development and Mines
Communications Branch
159 Cedar Street, 6th Floor
Sudbury, Ontario P3E 6A5

Ask for:
"Northern Ontario directory :
information guide to
unincorporated communities
and Indian reserves." 1990.
264 p.
A listing of  northern Ontario

c o m m u n i t i e s ,  i n c l u d i n g
information on location,
population, contacts, services,
housing, employment, businesses
and schools. A useful addition
to any library collection on
Northern Ontario.

Speaker:
Mr. Brian Vendramin
Professor of School of

Business
Co-ordinator of Business

Administration
Cambrian College.

Cost:
OALT/ABO Members: Free
Non-members: $15.00.

Pre-register by Thursday,
November 7th to Lynn Imbeau or
Lise Plourde.
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MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY

1991-92

OALT/ABO SUDBURY REGION

AUBIN, Louise
17 Al gom Road
Elliot Lake
?5A 1J5
461-3528

BURTON, Paulette
36 Adanac village
Sudbury
P3A 4z7
560-1788

CAIN, Janice
423 John Street
Sudbury
P3E 1R4
688-0996

CAYEN, Millie
1870 Springdale Cr.
Sudbury
P3A 5J1
566-5382

CHARRON, Elise
18 Gill St.
Onaping
POM 2R0
966-3653

CLARKE, El eano r
Box 965
Garson
F0M 1V0
693-2096

CONWAY, Debbie
15 Atkins Ave»
Kirkland Lake
P2N 3N4
567-3445

DAG, Mays el
2870 Bancroft Dr.
Sudbury
P3B 1V1
560-5134

DAVIS, Linda
1267 Cardinal Ct,
Sudbury
F3A 3C2
566-9374

DAVY, Christine
2204 Regent St.
apt. 103
Sudbury P3E 6A7
523-4580

DEMEULES, Rejeanne
C.P. 423
Smooth Rock Falls
POL 2B0
338-2531

DENOMME, Denise
Box 906
Vai Caron
POM 3A0
897-2966

DESORMEAUX, Lise
Box 6, 3124 Marie St.
Vai Caron
POM 3A0
897-5708

DORVAL, Christine
95 Third Ave., Box 209
Schumacher
PON 1G0
264-8527

DOXTDATOR, Diana
P.O. Box 44
Moosonee
POL 1Y0
336-2455

ELLIS f Enna S •
389 Montague St.
Sudbury
P3C 4G4
675-8822

ELSTON, Judy
821 Douglas St,
apt. 103
North Bay PIB 5?3
476-0941

FILLION, Denise
C.P. 11
Hearst
POL 1N0
362-7324

FUCHS, Monique
1585 Josephine Dr.
Vai Caron
POM 3A0
897-5506

GAGNON, Diane
80 rue Marier
C.P. 511
Azilda POM 1B0
983-2335

GORE, Bette
700 Cambrian Heights
Unit C 10
Sudbury P3C 5S2
524-9314

IMBEAU, Lynn
Site 34, Box 24
R.R • 2
Vai Caron POM 3A0
897-4848

IVANY-HYNES, Diane
389 Marion St,
Sudbury
?3E 3H4
673-8622

KRATS, Sharon
R • R • 1
Whitefish
P0H 3E0
866-2577



LAVALLEE, Judith
1984 Madison Ave.
Sudbury
P3A 2P6
560-5286

PERREAULT, Suzanne
2331 Madison Ave.
Sudbury
P3A 2P7
566-6829

LAND, William
P.O. Box 1432
North Bay
PIB 8K6
497-1066

O'BUMSAWIN, Hedley
5 Lionel Ave •
Dowling
POM IRQ
855-4098

LAROSE, Jo-ann
246-8 th Ave.
Lively
POM 2E0
692-9886

ONTARIO LIBRARY SERVICE
334 Regent St. S.
Sudbury
P3C 4E2
675-6467
Attn: Gisèle Sawicz

PLOURDE, Lise
4438 Park Ave.
Sudbury
POM 1Y0
969-5578

ROBERTS, Lorritr
4070 Roma St.
Hanmer
POM 1Y1
969-5480

SERVAIS, Car mene
64 Pine st.
onaping
P6A 5L3
966-2415

SMITH, David
511 Yale St.
Sudbury
P3E 2N2
522-2141

RANCOURT, Julie
2134 Highgate Rd.
Sudbury
P3B 4G6
524-6297

ROBILLARD, Carmen
C.P. 867
Chelmsford
POM 1L0
855-9642

SHEPPARD, Maire Leigh
188 Windsor Ave.
Timmins
POM 2K0
267-5480

SUDBURY BOARD OF EDUC.
Educational Media Centre
296 Van Horne St.
Sudbury P3B 1H9
674-3171
Attn: Wayne Hugli

POIRIER-CAMPBELL t
Faith

387 Ross Ave. E.
Timmins P4N 5x4
267-3649

RECOSKI E, Rose Ann
507-19 Preston St. S.
Timmins
P4N 722
264-0291

SAULT COLLEGE LIBRARY
443 Northern Ave.
P.O. Box 60
Sault Ste Marie
P4N 3B4

SKOWRONSKI, Ursula
1226 Peel St.
Sudbury
P3A 1R9
524-0553

WIGNEY, Sharon
31 Walter St.
Sault St. Marie
P3C 4Y8
949-4786

VAILLANCOURT, Brenda
676 Connaught Ave.
Sudbury
P3E 3W6
671-9928



PROFILE

APROPOS WANTS TO FEATURE YOU!

Please answer the questions listed below only if you are
comfortable. Leave blank anything you don't wish to discuss. Use
additional paper if necessary.

Return completed questionnaires to:

William (Bill) Land
P.O. Box 1432
North Bay, Ontario PIB 8K6*

1. Name.

2. Graduated from/Year. ■

3. Describe your current and past positions; telling what you
enjoyed most and disliked most about each.

4. Describe your future library and non-related career goals.

5. What do you like most about libraries? Why?



6. What do you like least about libraries? Why?

7. What would you change regarding libraries if you could make
changes? Why?

8. What or whom inspired you to choose a career in libraries?

9. Describe your hobbies and interests. Tell how you eliminate
the stresses at work and at home. What brings you
pleasure? _

10. This is your opportunity to tell what makes you unique. Tell
about your family, friends and other items of interest. In
other words, what makes you "tick?”

11. Describe anything APROPOS readers would be surprised to learn
about you. Give your deepest, darkest secret!

12. Mention anything you would like to discuss that wasn't covered
in the previous questions.

These completed responses will be featured in future issues of
APROPOS! It's your chance to become acquainted with the other
members and for them to get to know you. Thanks for your time.


